

TOWNSHIP OF WAINFLEET

19M43 HIGHWAY NO. 3, P.O. BOX 40, WAINFLEET, ONTARIO LOS 1V0 (416) 899-3463

1994 01 25

File: Niagara Municipal Recycling Group

Town of Pelham Box 400 20 Pelham Town Square FONTHILL, Ontario LOS 1E0

Attention:

Mr. Gord Cherney

Treasurer

Dear Sir

Re: Municipal Funding Agreement

We are attaching a copy of a letter and agreement received from the Ministry of Environment and Energy dated January 20, 1994 regarding the Municipal Recycling Support Program.

I would request that you place these agreements before your Council for approval by by-law.

Once eight municipalities pass the appropriate by-laws to enter into the agreement I will arrange to circulate the original agreements for signatures.

We would also request that you provide us with information to allow us to submit a claim for funds for the period April 1, 1993 to December 31, 1993.

Yours truly

A.C. Guiler

Clerk

AG/fd 94-058



Ministry of Environment and Energy Ministère de l'Environnement et de l'Énergie

135 St. Clair Avenue West Suite 100 Toronto ON M4V 1P5 135, avenue St. Clair ouest Bureau 100 Toronto ON M4V 1P5

January 20, 1994

Mr. Al Guiler
Interim Treasurer
Niagara Municipal Recycling Group
c/o The Township of Wainfleet
19M43 Highway No. 3, P.O. Box 40
Wainfleet, Ontario
LOS 1V0

Dear Mr. Guiler,

Attached, please find three copies of the Municipal Recycling Support Program (MRSP) grant agreement. The eligible grants and the associated details are indicated in the Schedules that will become part of the Ministry of Environment and Energy and the Niagara Municipal Recycling Group.

A signed agreement must be in place before any monies can be flowed to the Niagara Municipal Recycling Group. Please have the member municipalities sign each copy of the agreement and return all three to me. Do not date page one. A date will be inserted after the Ministry signs.

Also, attached is a copy of the Ministry's announcement of an extension in the Municipal Recycling Support Program. You will notice that Table One of Schedule D does not reflect this announcement. Table One will be revised when reviewing your 1994/95 Fiscal Year application.

In the meantime, we are proceeding with the administrative details necessary to approve the group's MRSP application for the period of April 1, 1992 to March 31, 1993. Should you have any questions on this, please do not hesitate to contact me at (416) 325-4416 or your Project Advisor, Mr. Paul Fitzgerald at (416) 314-9392.

Yours truly,

Paul Scale Manager

Municipal Funding Unit Waste Reduction Office RECEIVED

JAN 21 1994

TOWNSHIP OF WAINFLEET



News Release Communiqué

Ministry of Environment and Energy Ministère de l'Environnement et de l'Énergie

January 19, 1994

Municipal Blue Box programs get funding extension

Environment and Energy Minister Bud Wildman confirmed today that no municipality will lose provincial support for its Blue Box recycling programs between now and March 1996.

Provincial funding support to 141 municipal Blue Box programs was due to expire on March 31, 1994. Funding eligibility for a further 200 municipalities was also scheduled to end two years later.

All of these municipalities will now continue to be eligible for funding support up to March 31, 1996.

"The government is committed to helping communities maintain their Blue Box recycling programs, which have proven to be not only highly popular but also very successful when it comes to diverting waste from landfill," said Mr. Wildman.

The Ministry of Environment and Energy provides funding support to municipalities to develop and operate recycling programs under the Municipal Recycling Support Program.

Mr. Wildman indicated that the current funding extension is only a short-term measure.

"In the coming months I will be announcing a long-term arrangement that will secure more private sector funding for municipal Blue Box programs," said Mr. Wildman.

More than three million homes in Ontario participate in 520 municipal Blue Box programs across the province. Approximately 440,000 tonnes of waste annually are diverted from disposal to productive uses.

-30-

For further information:

Shawn Murray Minister's Office (416) 323-4443 Morris Ilyniak Communications Branch (416) 323-4650

Paul Scale
Waste Reduction Office
(416) 323-4416

1/1...03794.NR